AOF Board Meeting minutes:  January 9, 2011    
Present:  Jerry Sloan , Vincent Wales, Jillian Stanley, Ken Nahigian, Mynga Futtrell, Mario Sandri, Peggy Lucas.  Absent:  Kristi Craven.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Mynga passed out an agenda and informational items for new Board members to read.

New items discussed:

-Frequency and time of Board meetings.
- Possibility of AOF and SacFAN combining.
Minutes:  Minutes of the December board meeting were read and approved.  

Treasurer’s report: The treasurer’s report was read and approved.

Reflections on General Meeting:  The January 9th general meeting was deemed a success; there as good attendance from people wanting to hear the presentations by representatives of various freethought groups.  Mario suggested that a similar event be held annually, as it is good for people involved in the different groups to meet each other.  

Reports by Liaisons:  Mynga passed out a report from AAI.  The reorganization of AAI into a national (American) group and an international umbrella coalition of atheist organizations has not happened yet, but is still in planning.

Vincent suggested that liaison reports be published in the AOF newsletter so that our general membership is informed.  Jerry added that the newsletter could also include more items, such as a condensed financial report and an attendance count from the previous meeting.  Jerry will see that Kevin has the dates of meetings of other organizations, such as HAGSA, to publish them in our newsletter for the interest of readers.  
Ongoing activities:  The highway clean-up suffers from a dearth of volunteers partly due to winter weather, but also because the location is hard for some members to reach.  There was a discussion of whether to request a different area to be assigned to our organization.
Upcoming programs:
Darwin Day:  Brian, who has moved to Modesto, wants to do the sound for Darwin Day.  Ken will be in charge of the sales table.  Mynga will ask the Darwin Day committee to write an announcement which can be placed on our website and in the newsletter.
General meetings:  Ken will ask Dave Flanders to record general meetings.  A sound file can then be put on our website so that people can listen to past meetings that way.  
The Flying Spaghetti Monster event: This event, while fun, may not be one that AOF can commit to organizing..  

Jerry would like to have an AOF table at the annual Gay Pride Fair.

Earth Day:  We have staffed a table in the past, but weather can be a problem.

Freethought Day:  Unsure who will volunteer to arrange this.
Newsletter:  The deadline for the next AOF newsletter is  January 19th.  Ken will ask Dave Flanders to write up the Jan. 9th meeting.  Mynga will ask the Darwin Day committee to contribute a blurb about it, which Ken will also post on the website.  
Biographical statements from Board members:  Vince’s is on the website now and Mario is working on his.  

Committees are in need of members.  We will solicit committee members via the newsletter.

The Building Committee:  Jerry can contact the Rehabilitation Dept to see if there is appropriate property available.  Mynga suggested a PayPal account listed on various websites, to which people can donate.  Vince noted that a website called Kickstarter broadcasts information about projects that need donations.  Mynga also mentioned First Giving, where an organization can set up a web page where people can donate.  Ken asked whether we should set up a separate bank account, keep a separate category on paper, or use our OAF Paypal account for donations.
New Business:

Mynga was approved as curator of the AOF books.  She has obtained bookcases, and the AOF books can be housed in a section of the Brights office.
Election of Officers:  Jerry Sloan accepted the nomination to the post of president.  He is very interested in reaching out to other freethought and secular groups, and in trying to bring Reason House into existence.

Officers for the coming year were nominated and approved:

  President:  Jerry Sloan*  Vice President: Mynga Futtrell*  Secretary:  Jillian Stanley*

  Treasurer:  Ken Nahigian     (* = also a Board member this year)

It was moved and approved to hold Board meetings bimonthly rather than monthly.

Discussions of a name change for AOF are continuing.  Any change needs to occur before our website domain expires in 2012.  The subject will be listed in the newsletter as an agenda item for discussion at the March general meeting.
There was a discussion of alternatives to MS Office software including Publisher.  Mario pointed out that Open Office can be downloaded free.

The out-of-town speaker for Darwin Day needs lodgings: Mario suggested the Citizens Hotel (a new hotel made out of the stately 918 J building), as it is centrally located and easy to reach.  
Jerry requested an AOF donation for a new group that he is involved with.  Six groups sponsor weekly meetings at the Lambda Center, where young people from various religious backgrounds meet to discuss their attitudes towards god.  (The group named itself “Faith-r-Not.”)  The Board approved a donation of $100 as outreach.
The next Board meeting will take place on March 13th at 4:30 p.m., after the general meeting, location to be announced.
Submitted by Jillian Stanley
